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CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
WASHINGTON, D.O. 20313

Octoher 8, 1581
Dear Colleague:

Current provisions of the Windfalls Profit Tax Act are seriously um’:enninirg
state and local efforts to become more self~reliant and efficx,ent in energy
use.

Under the Windfall Profits Tax Act, irdividuals and businesses who receive
subsidized energy financing through a state or local program cannot qualify
for the existing federal conservation angé energy tax incentives.

We are offering a solution to this problem in ocur bilil, H.R. 4146, and invite
your cosponseorship. OGur bill would:

* Allow individuals who receive subsidized financing from state or local
agencies for residential conservation or renewable energy improvements, to
qualify for the federal residential energy tax credit.

* Allow businesses that receive subsidized energy financing through a
state or local program financed by industrial development bonds, to gqualify
for the emergy investment tax credit, without penalty.

* Relieve state and local govermments of reporting requirements imposed
by the federal govermment to enforce the tax credit ban.

Persons who receive a low-interest energy loan from their utility company are
free to claim a federal tax credit of up to 40%. Qur bill would simply extend
equal treatment to participants in state and local loan programs.

Limitations in the current law have been a major stumbling block for state and
local programs. These programs are badly needed to provide the capital to
people who might not otherwise be able to afford energy-saving improvements.
At least 15 states -~ including my own State of Oregaon ~ offer low-interest
loans for conservation and renewable energy improvements. Many people are
discouraged from participating in these loan programs when they learn they are
not able to claim the federal tax credits.

As you know, the Pregident is reviewing tax code revisions that may eliminate
regidential and business energy tax incentives. We strongly feel that such
incentives are effective in enccuraging energy conservation and the
development of renewable energy resources and must be continued. The revenue
impact of H.R. 4146 would be limited by not allowing anyone to take a federal
tax credit over and above an energy grant or a subsidized loan from the
fedGeral government.

- Energy conservation and the develomment of renewable rescurcesg are a vital
conponent of our domestic energy security strategy. We must not become
camplacent about the availability of energy supplies in light of the present
oil glut., We are still heavily dependent upon imports from politically
unstable naticons ané remain wiilnerable to supply interruptions. The
international oil market is no more stable now than it was during the 1973
Arab Oil Embarge and the 19792 Iranian Revolution. Let's not forget the
painful lessons learned in these years.

Let’s support state and local govermments in their efforts to stimulate enexgy
conservation and the develorment of reonewable snergy sources and encourage
other states and localities to do the sawe. I you are interested in
cosponsoring H.R. 4146 or would like additional information, please contact

Denpize BEell at AB0RES.
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